Morgan Township P.O. Box 3 1019Third Street Mather, PA 15346

MINUTES OF MORGAN TOWNSHIP June 3, 2025

CALL TO ORDER: At 4:00 p.m. Jeff Sholtis, Chairman, called the regular monthly meeting of the Morgan Township Supervisors to order in the municipal office building located at 1019 Third Street Extension, Mather, Greene County, Pennsylvania. The meeting opened with the pledge to the flag.

ROLL CALL: Supervisors Jeff Sholtis, Erik Mullen and Shirl Barnhart were present. Also attending the meeting was Tonya Shrader, Sandy Kibler, Joy Milliken, Rochelle and Phil Zebro, David Saunders, David Brichetti, John and Marcia Green, Cheryl Semonick, Cathy Henderson, Ann Turner, Susan Nelson, Code Enforcement Officer Mark Gordon, Solicitor Dennis Makel and Secretary/Treasurer Relda Litten.

APPROVE MINUTES: A motion was made by Mr. Sholtis with a second from Mr. Mullen to approve the minutes of May 13, 2025 meeting and the motion carried with all in favor.

PUBLIC COMMENTS: Ms. Semonick asked if two dwellings on the same property can share one septic tank. The Sewage Officer will be notified as it is not legal.

Mr. Green complained about the horses in Mather and the Speed Limit signs at the park. He also complained about the speeding through town and at the park. And he mentioned the burnt-out house on 7th Steet in Mather, too.

Ms. Kibler asked all three supervisors if she could have chickens on her property and was told no. Her property where she wants to put the chickens is in the Rural Residential Zone and it would be a Special Exception and have to go through the Zoning Hearing Board.

Ms. Turner notified the supervisors that she has flooding on 8th Street in Mather.

Ms. Zebro asked if Ms. Pananish has been fined lately for the high grass and junk.

REPORTS: Roadmaster: Mr. Sholtis gave his report for the month: They have been busy mowing grass, resurfacing Beagle Club Road and cleaning off the ramp, doing ditching and culvert replacements. All the snow removal equipment is off the trucks and they are ready for summer projects. The fence will be installed soon at the basketball court in Mather. And they participate every month for the Food Bank.

LEGAL: Mr. Makel sent a letter to EQT stating they are to fix the slide on Prison Road and to stop using any roads in the township that they have bonded. EQT also asked for an estimate to fix Hull Run Road.

CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER: Mr. Gordon gave his report for the month. He has investigated ten complaints, sent nine violations out, and had one hearing. The owner of 124 First Street in Mather has filed an appeal on their guilty verdict. At 142A Teagarden Homes, the owner has a dumpster there and is in the process of cleaning up.

ORDINANCES, RESOLUTIONS AND LOT SPLITS: A motion was made by Mr. Mullen, seconded by Mr. Barnhart to approve the Kuhns/Dains Lot Split and the motion carried with all in favor.

June	3,	2025
Page	2	

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: Still waiting on information on the cameras for the office meetings.

NEW BUSINESS: The road agreement for EQT is on hold.

BILLS AND PAYROLL: A motion was made by Mr. Barnhart and seconded by Mr. Mullen to pay all the payroll for the month of June and the motion carried with all in favor.

EXECUTIVE SESSION: None

ADJOURNMENT: Being no further business, the meeting continued at the call of the chair at 4:35 p.m.

Relda K. Litten, Secretary/Treasurer